
 

 

Selkirks - Pend Oreille Transit Authority 
 Public Notice of Finance Committee Meeting 

10:00 – 11:00 a.m., Wednesday, October 18, 2023 
SPOT Office, 31656 Hwy 200, Suite 102, Ponderay, ID 83852 

Agenda 
Zoom Meeting ID: : 894 7545 9422 

Passcode: 501383 
 
 

  

Call to Order and Roll Call 
 
 

1. Action and Discussion Items:   
 

a. Action Item: Approve Minutes from September 20, 2023, Finance Committee 
Meeting 
 

b. Action Item: Review SPOT September 2023 Financial Statements 
 

c. Action Item/updates: SPOT Staffing considerations wages and benefits 
 

d. Action Item/updated: Schweitzer Mountain Route considerations 
 

e. Action Item/updates: Financial considerations 
 
 
2. Adjournment 
 

Note: Public information on agenda items is available from the SPOT office at 31656 Highway 
200 Suite 102, Ponderay, ID or call (208) 263-3774.  Any person needing special 

accommodation at the above noticed meeting should contact SPOT three days prior to the 
meeting at (208) 263-3774. 



 

Selkirks - Pend Oreille Transit Authority 
31656 Hwy 200, Box 8 
Ponderay, Idaho 83852 

208-263-3774 
 

Finance Committee Meeting Minutes – September 20, 2023 
 

Present: Colleen Culwell, Zale Palmer, Clif Warren, Donna Griffin, and Shannon Pittman 
 
Zale called the meeting to order at 10:01 a.m.  
 
Zale moved to approve the minutes of the August 16, 2023, Finance Committee meeting. Colleen seconded. 
Passed, all in favor.  
 
The August 2023 financial statements were reviewed. Colleen noted the increase in bus repairs. Zale noted 
that we are still $31,000 under and that fuel prices continue to increase. Clif received information that banks 
may offer interest earning (savings) accounts. The Committee suggested that staff investigate that.  Clif moved 
to accept the August 2023 financial statements. Zale seconded. Passed, all in favor.  
 
Regarding a cost and ridership analysis, Zale compiled a cost allocation sheet for Bonner County. The 
information included numbers of riders per stop and current partners funding allocations.  

Regarding the 2023/2024 budget, the SPOT Finance Committee will make a recommendation to the SPOT 
Board to discuss personnel options at the October 19, 2023, SPOT Board meeting to include staff wages and 
the Safety and Operations Manager position (to replace the Assistant Director position upon Shannon’s 
retirement).  

Regarding Financial considerations, the Committee talked about the partner’s allocations and financial 
considerations. The Committee also looked at SPOT staff time and resources spent administering the 
Schweitzer Mountain Route Contract and the status of the contract for the upcoming season. 

 Zale moved to adjourn the meeting. Clif seconded. Passed, all in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 10:35 
a.m. 
 






